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ISSUE 514 NOVEMBER 2016

VOTE 2016

Join Us November 13 at 12:00 PM For Our 

Annual General Membership Meeting/Elections Brunch

Adults Only
Special Members Price of $5 a Person For Brunch. 

For Reservations Call 456-4222
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 A special message from Cain Scalzo,   
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5 CLUB NEWS & EVENTS

7 WOMENS’ LEAGUE

8 FINDING OUR IMMIGRANT  
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 Angelo F. Coniglio

10 COLUMBUS DAY GALA
 Frank Zeoli

12 IACC HALLOWEEN PARTY
 Pictures by Belinda Mex

14 CARING AND SHARING

17 THE MANGIA MOM

257 Washington Avenue Ext.
Albany, NY 12205

(518) 456-4222
iaccoffice@italianamerican.com

COLUMBUS DAY 
GRAND GALA
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NEWS & EVENTS SOCIAL CALENDAR
November 2016
02 ~ Member Exclusive: Weekly Ladies’ Poker Game Noon

02 ~ Member Exclusive: Weekly Men’s Poker Game 5:00 pm  

03 ~ Member Exclusive: Weekly Co-Ed Pinochle Game 6:30 pm  

03 ~ Chair Yoga 6:30 pm 

04 ~ Mixed Bowling at Westlawn Lanes 6:00 pm

07 ~ Beginner Italian Classes 7:00 to 9:00 pm

09 ~ Member Exclusive: Weekly Ladies’ Poker Game Noon

09 ~ Member Exclusive: Weekly Men’s Poker Game 5:00 pm  

09 ~ I.A.C.C. Women’s League Meeting 6:30 pm  

10 ~ Member Exclusive: Weekly Co-Ed Pinochle Game 6:30pm  

10 ~ Chair Yoga 6:30pm 

11 ~ HAPPY VETERANS DAY-I.A.C.C MEMBERSHIP OFFICE CLOSED

11 ~ Mixed Bowling at Westlawn Lanes 6:00 pm

13 ~ Annual General Membership Brunch/Elections Noon to 2:00 pm  

14 ~ Beginner Italian Classes 7:00 to 9:00 pm

16 ~ Member Exclusive: Weekly Ladies’ Poker Game Noon  

16 ~ Member Exclusive: Weekly Men’s Poker Game 5:00 pm  

17 ~ Member Exclusive: Weekly Co-Ed Pinochle Game 6:30 pm  

17 ~ Chair Yoga 6:30 pm 

18 ~ Mixed Bowling at Westlawn Lanes 6:00 pm

23 ~ Member Exclusive: Weekly Ladies’ Poker Game Noon  

23 ~ Member Exclusive: Weekly Men’s Poker Game 5:00 pm  

24 ~ HAPPY THNAKSGIVING-I.A.C.C MEMBERSHIP OFFICE CLOSED

25 ~ BLACK FRIDAY-I.A.C.C MEMBERSHIP OFFICE CLOSED

25 ~ Mixed Bowling at Westlawn Lanes 6:00 pm

28 ~ Special Honor Our Vets Italian Luncheon at the VA Noon

30 ~ Member Exclusive: Weekly Ladies’ Poker Game Noon  

30 ~ Member Exclusive: Weekly Men’s Poker Game 5:00 pm  

Upcoming Events:  

12/11 Family Christmas Party Noon to 4:00 pm
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All I can say is Wow! Wow to an amazing Columbus Day Event.   I have 

seen several videos and received raving reviews from those who attended, 

(unfortunately I was out of town).  I heard it was a night that will be long 

remembered. My heartfelt thanks to all the volunteers that help every year 

to put on this memorable evening. Many months of planning go into our 

events that “just happen.”  My thanks also to the volunteers that staged the 

Family Halloween Party as well. Once again, we had over 100 attendees 

come out to celebrate with their children and grandchildren.

I cannot believe that my year as President has flown by so quickly.  On 

November 13 at noon, we will be holding our Annual General Member-

ship Brunch meeting and elections.   Please plan on attending. The special 

price for the brunch meeting is $5 per adult.  Sorry no children since this is 

a working business meeting. Please plan on attending so we can share the 

year in review, as well as future plans.

In addition to Election Day and Thanksgiving in November, we also cele-

brate Veterans Day. In observance of Thanksgiving (Thursday and Friday) 

and Veterans Day our membership office will be closed. To also honor our 

Veterans, we will be traveling to the VA Hospital on November 28 to put 

on our special Italian Luncheon, to remember and thank those who have 

served our country.

In closing, please exercise your privilege to vote on Election Day and give 

thanks to all our veterans for their service and sacrifice.  Most of all, I wish 

you happiest and healthiest of times with your families on Thanksgiving.

CAIN SCALZO
ITALIAN AMERICAN COMMUNITY CENTER PRESIDENT

I.A.C.C. OFFICERS
PRESIDENT ~ CAIN SCALZO

312-2784
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_____________________
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GREAT EVENTS

55+
CLUB

FLU, PNEUMONIA 
& SHINGLES CLINIC BOCCE CHAMPIONS

TRIP TO VILLA ROMA

Congratulations ! To Dave Quadrini, Mary Lou Marando, 
Ende D’Auge, Sharon Petrei and Chris Hoffman, our 2016 
Mixed Bocce League Champions!

Our group in front of the fountain at Villa Roma, Callicoon, NY. 
from our recent day trip to participate in their Italian Day 
luncheon and show.

Jim Sano mugs it up for the camera at our recent 
Free Flu Shot Clinic, sponsored by Price Chopper.
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NEWS & 
EVENTS

 CLUB
NYC Columbus DayParade

Dirty Dancing  at Proctors
Our active 55 plus club is going to Proctors to see the 
Broadway production of Dirty Dancing on November 10. 
We have arranged to go to the special 1:30 pm matinee 
performance that day. Anyone that is interested, please call 
Maria Marchio at 438-9067 for further details.

Join The Circle of Friends!
If you have not done so yet, please make your donation today to 
our Circle of Friends Capital Campaign. Don’t miss your chance 
to remember a loved one by making a dedication in their name, to 
be place in our pavilion. Please call the membership office for any 
questions or further details at 456-4222.

THANK YOU
 Below are all of the donors to our Circle of Friends Capital Campaign for the pavilion 
restoration and upkeep, as of press time. This list will be updated every month. 
All donations are fully tax deductible.

• Jo Ann Viglucci
• Josephine Hallenbeck

• The Mirabile Family
• Charles and Sue Ferrara
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   Women’s League Hi Ladies,

As many of you know, the Women’s League contrib-

utes to our community through our numerous, 

charitable events. This past month we carried on 

this tradition with one of our favorite events, Uncle 

Shawn’s Hugs. A special thank you to everyone that 

attended our October meeting and helped tie the 

blankets together.  I cannot begin to tell you how 

much our work is appreciated by Dawn Martin of 

Uncle Shawn’s Hugs. 

This month we will direct our efforts toward another 

group in need – our Veterans. Every year the 

Women’s League sponsors a luncheon at the Veter-

an’s Hospital and this month we are collecting items 

that will be delivered to the Veteran’s Hospital.  We 

are asking people to bring to the meeting toiletries, 

include men’s and women’s items (let’s not forget 

our female veterans).  Soaps, lotions, shaving items, 

deodorant, toothpaste and brushes, hair combs and 

brushes and anything else you can think of. 

I also called the VA Hospital to see what other items 

they are in need of, they said they also need cans of 

regular coffee, non-dairy creamer, sugar, large print 

crossword puzzle books, sweatpants and sweat-

shirts (all sizes both male and female). If you cannot 

make the meeting, please drop any items off to our 

membership office and we will pick them up.  Also, 

please bring any spare shopping bags or boxes you 

have around your house.  We will package the items 

at our November meeting and prepare them for 

delivery.  Your donations will be a wonderful way to 

thank our vets for their service to our country. 

Mark your calendar for our annual “Family Christmas 

Party” on Sunday, December 11th from noon till 4:00 

pm. Look for details in this issue of the Siamo Qui. 

At our December meeting we will elect our officers 

for Women’s League – 2017. 

Donna Zumbo
Women’s League President

In accordance to our by-laws, the slate of candidates is being 

announced here. There will be no nominations from the floor the 

night of the meeting. 

 President:  Donna Zumbo
 Vice President:  Caroline Mancino
 Secretary:  Sharon Patrei
 Treasurer:  Joan Wallis

Our dinner choices this month are traditional turkey dinner 

served with mashed potatoes and vegetables or manicotti.  

We will begin with butternut squash soup and we will have 

apple crisp with vanilla gelato for dessert.  Please call to make 

your reservations with Maria Denitto at 456-2166 by Sunday, 

November 6th.  Cancellations by Monday, November 7th. Our 

price remains at $20.00. Please remember our cancellation 

policy remains in effect. 

See you all on Wednesday, November 9th at 6:30 p.m.. 

Thank You 
To 

All Our 
Veterans!
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Genealogists of all stripes, 

especially ‘amateurs’ have long 

subscribed to the idea of ‘reciprocal 

acts of kindness’.  By ‘amateurs’ I’m 

not necessarily referring to novice 

or inexperienced researchers, but 

to those, many of whom are certainly 

experienced and ‘professional’ in 

all other respects, who don’t accept 

payment for their services. These 

‘acts of kindness’ might include, for 

example, taking a photo of a head-

stone for another researcher who is far 

away; visiting a records repository in a 

researcher’s ancestral town, or trans-

lating a record. 

In this internet age, another means 

of helping others (or receiving help) 

presents itself, in ‘social media’.  Two 

that I use are ‘Linked in’ and ‘facebook’.  

Both  are free, unless “upgrades” or 

advertisments are wanted.  I have used 

both for years, without needing to 

upgrade or advertise at extra cost.

As on most sites, some messages 

you receive will involve suggestions 

for purchase of things or services; 

however, I find that these offers 

are generally ‘low-key’ and no one 

is required to purchase anything 

they don’t want, or to join a ‘pushy’ 

group.  Managers of the sites usually 

discourage such posts.  One can also 

ask other users to comment on the 

value or desirablity of such services.  

Members can post virtually any type 

of question or request, from tranlslation 

of a single word to an entire docu-

ment, to hints on how to start a family 

tree, to what family tree-generating 

software is best, to help in finding a 

specific ancestral record.  Both sites 

give only as much information about 

the user as he/she wants to release (in 

their “profiles”), and allow messages 

between users without revealing 

names or e-addresses unless desired.

‘Linked in’ (www.linkedin.com) is 

essentially an on-line site that enables 

working professionals to interact, find 

employment or potential employees, 

etc.  However, one need not be in any 

given profession to join, or be actively 

SOCIAL MEDIA AND GENEALOGY
Cellphone vector:  By Freepik.com
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SOCIAL MEDIA AND GENEALOGY Finding Our Immigrant Ancestry 

By ANGELO F. CONIGLIO 

Coniglio is the author of the book The Lady of the Wheel, inspired by his 
Sicilian research.  Order the paperback or the Kindle version at http://bit.ly/
SicilianStory . Coniglio’s web page at http://bit.ly/AFCGen has helpul hints on 
genealogic research.  If you have genealogy questions, or would like him to 
lecture to your club or group, e-mail him at genealogytips@aol.com 

employed, nor necessarily be inter-

ested in the primary agenda of the site.  

It has numerous “groups”, member-

ship in which allows discussion on 

topics of interest.

Typical Linked in genealogy groups 

include: Books About Genealogy; 

Genealogy Research Group; Italian 

Genealogy; Sicily (Sicilia) Genealogy; 

International Society of Genetic Gene-

alogy and many, many more.

‘facebook’ (www.facebook.com) 

is the seminal, iconic, ‘social 

medium’.  Certainly much of the 

traffic on it is ordinary, mundane 

discussion of day-to-day lives, activi-

ties, interests and gripes.  But it, too, 

has valuable genealogy-oriented 

groups.  I belong to these: Sicilian 

and Aeolian Islands Genealogy; Italian 

Genealogy Records; Genealogy! Just 

ask!; and Ancestry-GEDmatch-FTDNA-

23andMe-Genealogy-DNA.  There 

are also groups or pages devoted to 

ancestral towns.  These are not specifi-

cally genealogy-centric, but may 

enhance contact with relatives from 

those town.  Accordingly, I frequent 

the pages Mussomelesi nel Mondo, 

Serradifalco Il Mio Paese, Racalmutesi 

nel Mondo and others for my towns of 

interest.

I have seen novice researchers ask 

questions on-line, like: “My grandpar-

ents (so-and-so and his wife, so-and-

so) came to America in 1910, and I 

know nothing else about them.”  And 

within a few hours (or even minutes) 

such queries can receive responses 

from one or several users, on how to 

proceed with the research.   In many 

cases, responses include details from 

census records, passenger manifests 

and ancestral towns that identify the 

immigrants, give extensive facts, and 

even include images of the desired 

records and/or links to the websites 

that contain the information.  As noted, 

some responses may direct you to 

services for pay, but even these may 

serve your needs at a reasonable price.

So if you have a question about 

genealogy, or specifically about your 

Italian or Sicilian ancestors, be social!  

Join Linked in and/or facebook and 

make some new friends who may be 

able to help you in your quest.  Such 

interaction may also put you in touch 

with previously unknown family 

members who are researching the 

same branches you’re investigating.
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Our 43rd annual Columbus Day Grand Gala 
was held on October 15th and attended by 
almost 200 guests. It was a magical evening 
filled with great food, exceptional music and 
a whole lot of laughter.

The Mallozzi Family outdid themselves yet 
again with a truly jaw dropping collection of 
hors d’oeuvres, salad, pasta and a choice of 
Filet Mignon, Chicken Parmigana, or Salmon. 
All of this followed up with an astonishing 
“Viennese” table complete with bananas’ 
foster, cordials and espresso. 

We were proud to honor Anthony “Tony” 
Sabatino, with our Italian American of the 
Year Award as well as Father Peter Young 
with our inaugural Italian Spirit Award. 
Both men spoke passionately from the heart 
about their life’s experiences and what 
brought them to this place in life.  

NEWS & 
EVENTS

 CLUBColumbus Day 
Grand Gala 2016

By: FRANK ZEOLI

The highlight of the evening was when, 
our special guest, two-time Emmy nomi-
nated recording artist ALFIO performed. 
During the performance many of the 
attendees sang along, some even cried, 
as he belted out songs like “Con Te 
Partirò” and “Parla Pu Piano”. 

We danced until midnight to the great 
sounds of TS Ensemble. It can be said 
that there are two kinds of people in 
this world, those who attended the gala 
and those who didn’t. Well for all of 
those who missed this year’s gala you 
missed one great event!

The event would not have been possible 
without the hard work and dedication of 
Maria DeNitto, Mary Lou Marando, Gail 
Tarantino, Maria Lamorte, Donna Zumbo, 
Sharon Patrei and Jim Sano. This group 
is already planning our 44th annual 
Columbus Day Grand Gala on October 
14, 2017 so mark your calendars and see 
you next year.
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NEWS & 
EVENTS
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NEWS & 
EVENTS

 CLUB

PARTY

The IACC Halloween Party was held on Saturday, Oct 
22nd in the Pavilion. There were over 100 people in 
attendance, many in costumes.  The DJ kept everyone 
entertained and the kids really enjoyed dancing, deco-
rating pumpkins, making masks, bowling and winning 
prizes. 

The new bathroom in the pavilion was everyone’s 
favorite.  It was nicely decorated with skeletons and 
cobwebs.  The “spooky sounds” that echoed in the bath-
room when you first entered was a big hit.  There also 
was a “photo booth” opportunity with the witches.  It was 
thoughtfully designed and sponsored by Belinda Mex 
Moreno.  Many thanks to her for all the photos she took 
for the attendees.

To conclude the evening, despite the light rain, over fifty 
children trick-or-treated their way around the bocci 
courts.  They received a variety of goodies, including a 
safety pumpkin lantern that they can use to keep safe 
when they go trick-or-treating at home.

A special thanks to everyone who helped make this 
event a great success, especially Miriam Sanchez and 
Belinda Moreno, who spent countless hours decorating 
and coming up with unique ideas that would wow the 
guests.  Also, this party would not be complete without 
the delicious food that was made by Christine Diionna 
and her husband Joe.  I must also thank everyone who 
volunteered to help serve the food and clean up.  Every-
one’s efforts are so greatly appreciated!!   

Thank you to everyone who attended, and who helped 
make this event a wonderful memory for our children, 
grandchildren and their families.

By LYNDA SCALZO
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CARING & SHARING

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS

• Janet Allegretti
• Olga Anton
• Emanuel Aragosa
• Beth Beshaw
• Diane Biernacki
• Nancy Burns
• Peter Calabro
• Rachel Cameron
• Karen Campbell
• Guy Criscione
• Salvatore Currenti
• Donna Dolan
• Renee Foley
• Daniel Giglio
• Lisa Gizzi

• Josephine Hallenbeck
• Richard Hasenbein
• Nick Hrimatopoulos
• Lynn Indelicato
• Michael Joyce
• David Lee
• Greg Maida
• Joseph Marando
• Mary Lou Marando
• Paul Marcklinger
• Ronald Milkins
• Chris Nemeth
• Michael Nelson
• Linda Padula
• Virginia Pezzula

Birthday Theme: Designed by Freepik

• Theresa Portelli
• Margaret Putnam
• Alex Santoli
• Jeannine Scavullo
• Maria Schollenberger
• Virginia Sliter
• Lisa Snyder
• Teresa Tricomi
• Barbara Trimarchi
• Suzanne Wall
• Donna  Welker
• Karen Wilson
• Thomas Yacono

CONDOLENCES
We regret to inform our membership of the passing of longtime members 
Anne Zannotta and Jeanne Wilson. In addition our condolences to Carlo Ricupero 
and family on the loss of their Uncle, Vincent Baumbaca. 

WELCOME
new members

Nadine Vine
Julia Murphy
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Family Christmas Party 
Sunday December 11, 2016 From noon to 4pm

 Informational Meeting on November 7 at 7 pm 
in the Presidents Room

Children 12 years old and under are free

Children’s Menu  
Chicken Fingers and Fries 

and Ice Cream sundae for dessert.

Adults’ Menu:  $25.00
Salad served family style, entrée choices of Chicken 

Parmigiana with pasta or Manicotti with veggies. 
Cream Horn for dessert.

Please bring a wrapped gift with your 
child’s name on it for Santa to give out.

RAFFLES, GAMES AND OF COURSE, 
A VISIT FROM SANTA!

Please call the office at 456-4222 
with your reservations!

CARING & SHARING
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According to our By-Laws, election to the 
Board of Directors will be held in November. 
Five seats will be available for a 3-year term. 
Please contact the Membership office as 
soon as possible.

If you are interested in applying for one of 
these vacancies and can satisfy all of the 
following requisites, please submit your 
brief resume to the IACC office.

IACC By-Laws state that “each candidate for 
director shall satisfy the following requisites:

• Be at least 21 years of age
• Be a United States Citizen
• Be a voting member of the corporation in 

good standing. 
• Have at least one year as a member 

immediately preceding the election
• Never have been convicted of a felony
• Not be a full-time employee of the IACC

ELECTION OF BOARD MEMBERS

No director, including the past 
president, may be elected to 
serve two consecutive terms.

Directors shall not be elegible 
for re-election or appointment to 
the board for one year after they 
complete their term on the board.

Husbands and wives may not 
serve on the Board of Directors 
simultaneoulsly.”

If you have any questions about the 
duties of being a Board member, 
feel free to contact Jim Sano at 
438-4631 or jsano15@aol.com

The election will be held at the 
General Membership Meeting on 
Sunday, November 13 at 12:00 p.m.

Current Nominees For Board of 
Directors

1. Frank Zeoli
2. Ann Marie Lizzi
3. Dino Barbato
4. Maria LaMorte
5. Miriam Castellanos
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These meatballs would make a great 
appetizer on Thanksgiving Day, a 
Thanksgiving dinner side dish, or 

dinner for any night of the year! They are 
both savory and sweet with tart fresh cran-
berries balanced with sweet agave nectar. 
And did I mention they are healthy?!

Here are the things you’ll need:

• 1 lb of ground turkey
• 1 cup of fresh cranberries, halved
• 1 cup of Italian style bread crumbs
• 1 tablespoon of agave nectar
• 1 egg
• garlic powder
• salt
• ground black pepper

Combine all ingredients in a large bowl. 
Now it’s time to take your rings off and get 
your hands dirty! Mix the ingredients with 
your hands until everything is well blended.

Roll the mixture into balls and place them 
on a greased cookie sheet (I use coconut 
oil spray). Bake at 375 degrees until brown 
and crispy (approximately 25 mins). Makes 
about a dozen meatballs.

For other great recipes by Nata Paglialonga go to:  TheMangiaMom.com

Thanksgiving 
Turkey Meatballs

with Cranberries

Enjoy!!
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